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KEY KLIX EDITOR —DAVE SWEDOCK  K1WJL   DSWEDOCK@GMAIL.COM  203 235-8582 

WWW.W1NRG.COM 
 Meriden Amateur Radio Club Group | Facebook    
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 S.A.M.  K1RCT  ROB CICHON 

ALL BUSINESS MEETINGS AND ACTIVITY MEETINGS WILL BE  
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VE SESSIONS AT THE OEM, 143 HOPE HILL ROAD WALLINGFORD 
EVERY 2ND SATURDAY, NEXT ONE IS SATURDAY  APRIL 13,, 2024 

APRIL 25     Joe Murray   N1LES      W1NRG & Repeater Etiquette   

MAY 23        John Ramadei KB1MFU  Field Day Logistics 

   ACTIVITIES MANAGER  BRIAN BEEGAN N1BRI 

Robert "Bob" Trussell, 83, of Plantsville, CT, passed away on March 15, 2024 surrounded by 
his family. He was born on January 17, 1941, in Easton, MD.  Bob was a dedicated individual 
who had a successful career. He worked at the Upjohn Company in the Process Develop-
ment and Quality Assurance Laboratory for many years before transitioning to sales at Axton 
Cross and Turf Products Corporation. He later retired from The Cheshire Herald in 2005.  
Bob was deeply involved in his community and had various interests. He was an active mem-
ber of the  
Republican Town Committee, serving as Treasurer and 4th District Coordinator. He was also 

a member of Temple Lodge 16, where he served as Master in 2001. Additionally, he was a  
member of the Scottish Rite, Valley of New Haven, and Lafayette Consistory. Bob was known for his volunteer 
work at the Cheshire Senior Center and his passion for stamp collecting. He was a member of The American 
Philatelic Society, The American Revenue Association, The American Radio Relay League with the amateur 
radio call sign KA1KJV, the Silver City Gun Club, Connecticut Citizens Defense League, and The National Rifle 
Association. 
Bob is survived by his wife, Catherine of 35 years; children Robert Trussell Jr. and Janet, Lisa Hague and  
husband Richard, Michele Dubay and husband Richard; grandchildren Jason Hague, Alyssa Hague, Gabriella 
Radin, Eli Radin; great-grandchildren Charles and Lily Hague. He was preceded in death by his son Jamie, his 
father Rev. Frederick C. Trussell, and his mother Marion W. Trussell (Wilson).  A memorial service was held on 
Saturday, March 23, 2024, at  Holy Saviour Parish at the National Catholic Church in Naugatuck. Bob's legacy 
of hard work, community involvement, and diverse interests will be remembered by all who knew him. 

MARC April business meeting, Thursday April 11  on ZOOM only 

     Zoom credentials for Business Meetng          

966 7099 0175   Password   157710     

Thursday April 11  7pm  ZOOM    

  WELCOME TO  NEW ENG. DIVISION DIRECTOR FRED KEMMERER AB1OC  

IN MEMORIAM    BOB TRUSSELL KA1JKV 

CONGRTULATIONS TO BOB WOODTKE KC1PU ON  HIS RECENT UPGRADE TO 

 EXTRA CLASS 

https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/local/connecticut/plantsville
https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/local/maryland/easton
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PRESIDENT’S COLUMN, MARCH 2024 

The President’s Podium    Ed Snyder W1YSM President 

CONTINUED ON THE NEXT PAGE 

NET CONTROL – IT’S EASIER THAN IT LOOKS 
 
When I was just starting out in amateur radio, I was attending a SKYWARN weather net during a snowstorm. I had 
initially signed-in to several previous SKYWARN Nets to just listen and after a while, took the plunge, pushed the 
PTT button and checked-in. To my surprise the earth did not tremble when I checked-in for the first time and threw 
out my call saying “W1YSM”.  The Sun did not suddenly reverse direction and rise in the west and set in the east. 
Most surprisingly, when I counted, I had not lost any vital body parts. I actually enjoyed being part of the Net  
experience. Anyway, on that fateful day there I was happily waiting for the SKYWARN storm Net to start. After 5-7 
minutes of silence, however, it became clear that the scheduled Net Control Operator was not coming. Douglas 
WA1SFH – [smiling friendly ham] our ARES 2 Coordinator said suddenly, “Well, the Net Control is not coming, Ed 
W1YSM take over please!”. Note that at the end of that sentence was an exclamation point, not a question mark. 
WA1SFH told me to take over - no choice involved – zero degrees of freedom.  So, I did, and that started my career 
as a Net Control Station (NCS) Operator. 
 
I overcame my mic-fright in about 30 seconds. At the time I was too nervous to be mad or refuse. The Net went fine 
since I had LISTENED TO SEVERAL PREVIOUS NETS AND KNEW THE DRILL. That is the key to learning to be a 
NCS Operator and running a Net – LISTENING. Being NCS is not rocket science or brain surgery – all it needs is 
slice of common sense, with a generous helping of respect for people and an ability to communicate in a friendly but 
focused manner. There are multiple books and video clips and articles on how to become an NCS. These are fine 
for learning the etiquette and learning how to manage and establish order during what can be a pile-up. But unless 
you listen in to the Net of your choice while it is On Air, you will not really figure out how to manage the control part 
of the NCS experience. Listen first, then speak. Sometimes you need to listen a lot. Some folks are so terrorized at 
the thought of managing and talking with 10-15 check-ins, that they will not be able to properly run a Net. Public 
speaking is not for everyone. Similarly, those who cannot control their own desire to hear (only)  their voice, might 
not be a good NCS operator either. Like Goldilocks and the three bears, the middle porridge is the one to go with 
(not too hot [loquacious] and not too cold [taciturn] .  Sorry to have mangled that metaphor.  
 
Each type of Net has different characteristics. A Rag Chew Net is different from a Traffic Net and they are different 
from a SKYWARN Net, etc. FEMA has standards for  handling Emergency and Disaster Nets that pass traffic and 
require strict adherence to Incident Command protocols. MARC has multiple nets –- mostly of the rag chew variety--
on 2m, 6m and 10m. I run a SKYWARN Net at 1900 on Tuesdays as well as the MARC W1NRG Coffee Cup Net 
Saturdays from 0900-1000 ET on the Club repeater 147.36 PL 162.2 and a +600 KHz offset. The Nets we run are 
listed in Key Klix as well as being listed on our Club web site. Some Nets have 5-8 check-ins, The Coffee Cup Net 
for whatever reason averages 22-29 check-ins per session – that is a lot of check-ins. The number seems to  
depend on the weather, and if other life or family demands have intervened.   
 
MARC needs some new NCS Operators for our Nets. Fortunately, we have several club members who are available 
to help and are actively looking to train and tutor new members on how to be an NCS Operator. Also, new NCS  
Operators can take over a Net periodically, allowing us to share and rotate NCS honors.  They include Mike 
KC1MJZ, Shawn KC1NQE, Ed W1YSM, Douglas KC1SFH, and Chris K1MAL. Some  other Club members also are 
NCS operators and run Nets --- members including N1ZN Jim, John K1VDF, and Steve KC1QWH. Becoming an 
NCS Operator is also part of the MARCONI Program. John K1LYP is the Manager of that Program. Running a Net 
is fun (really) and a good NCS operator makes running the Net fun for all the check-ins as well. Bear in mind,  
Emergency Nets are not meant to be fun and the demeanor of the NCS for those sessions are all business and 
vastly different from the other Nets. 
 
Those of you who are interested should google “NCS in amateur radio”, look on YouTube, or better – contact one  
of the above named MARC Club members AND check-in or at least stand-by (listen in but not check-in) during the 
On Air Net to see what it’s all about. Although all NCS Operators are expected to make announcements,  take 
check-ins, and call on the check-ins to make comments, each Net also can have its own idiosyncrasies which you 
can best understand and appreciate if you check-in,  or at a minimum, stand-by several times until you can summon 
up the courage to push the PTT button and proudly shout out your call sign.  
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CONTINUED FROM THE PREVIOUS PAGE 

Go ahead check-in, and dip in an electronic toe in the metaphorical ether, and throw out your call sign.   You have it, 
why not use it. If you need a little help, I know a guy. He might well be just what you need to get started as a NCS Op-
erator (especially in a snowstorm) – rumor has it, he is a Smiling Friendly Ham and he is available to help if asked – or 
even if he isn’t. As John K1LYP says – it’s all part of Hams helping Hams. 
I hope to hear you on (running?) a Net,  sometime soon.   
 
Ed W1YSM 
President MARC  
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NEW DUES STRUCTURE EFFECTIVE 4/1/2024 
There will be a general dues increase to $25 per year, starting April 1, 2024 and a $2 processing fee for  
PayPal transactions.  This will be a basic member fee, as we eliminating  the Regular and Senior  
members categories . 

Rookie Round-Up is open to all amateur radio operators who were first licensed in 2021, 2022, 
2023, and 2024. During the event ―Rookies‖ make contact with other ―Rookies‖ and other Ama-
teur Radio Operators to earn QSO points. ―Non-Rookie‖ operators may only earn points by mak-
ing contacts with ―Rookies‖ so as you see you will be in high demand. 
This is a great opportunity to learn and grow in your radio operating abilities, and to just key the 
mic to get past any ―mic fright‖ you may have. 
Joining us at the club will allow you to operate on all the HF bands as we will have an Extra 
Class Licensed Control operator on site throughout the contest. 
 You can participate in the contest from your home but will need to stay within your FCC author-
ized Frequencies. Technician class ―Rookie‖ operators have phone privileges on the 10 meter 
band between 28.300 and 28.500 MHz if they operate without a control operator. With a control 
operator present they may use all frequencies available to the control operator. General and Ex-
tra class ―Rookies‖ may operate with their normal privileges. 
 There will be no judgment made if you make a mistake, we will be right alongside you to give 
any assistance you may need. 
 Mark your calendars and get ready to participate in a fun and engaging contest. We can't wait to 
see you in action at the Rookie Round-Up! 
 Date: April 21, 2024 
Time: 1pm to 7pm 
Location: Meriden Amateur Radio Club / Wallingford Amateur Radio Group 
 For more information and to register for the on air event, please email Bart (N1BRL@arrl.org) or 
Steve (KC1QWH@gmail.com). More information can also be found at: 
at:https://www.arrl.org/rookie-roundup We look forward to welcoming you to the Meriden Ama-
teur Radio Club and to an exciting Rookie Round-Up Contest!  

Let's make this event a memorable one together! 
73, 
  
Rookie Roundup Co-Coordinators 
Steve KC1QWH 
Bart N1BRL 

mailto:N1BRL@arrl.org
mailto:KC1QWH@gmail.com
https://www.arrl.org/rookie-roundup
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Secretary Report & Minutes of the Meriden Amateur Radio Club                     

Judy Wilkins W1BJG  Sect.  

               BUSINESS MEETING MARCH 14, 2024 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 

The meeting was called to order by the President of the club Ed Snyder, W1YSM at 19:00 EDT.  
Attendees via Zoom:  AB1DQ, K0OZ, K1JCF, K1LHO, K1LYP, K1MAL, K1RCT*, K1VDF, KB1JL*, KC1DOY, 
KC1NQE, KC1OYN*, KC1QLS, KC1QWH, KC1TSX, KC2MLH, KE1AU, N1API, N1BRI, N1BRL, N1LES, N1ZN, 
NA1L, W1BJG*, W1BRY, W1DQ, W1EDX, W1IKW, W1YSM*, WA1EXA, WA1K, WA1ZVY, WB1DQT, WB1GFI, 
WB1GYZ, WJ1B, Micheal Carfi *officer 
Announcements: The radio room is available Sundays by appointment. The activities list is available from the club 
Secretary Judy at W1BJG@proton.me. While at club gatherings please wear a name badge.  We are working on 
getting additional coffee cups and name badges. Quarterly town meetings are still in discussion and any suggestion 
of topics can be sent to W1YSM directly at W1YSM@arrl.net.  KB1MFU will coordinate Field Day.   
SPECIAL:  A silent key ceremony was held for Bob Heil K9EID. 
Secretary’s Report (Judy W1BJG):  Minutes approved for February. Mark Kirschner (Pending), Micheal Carfi 
(Pending), James Hartzell Jr KA1JTG, Charles Caron III KC1TSW, William Caron KC1TWA, Deb Caron KC1TSZ, 
Chuck Caron Jr KC1TSN, Bill Flower (Pending) were all voted in as new members.  
Treasurer’s Report (Rick KC1OYN): The current Treasure’s Report was read by KC1OYN. A copy of the report is 
always available to members in good standing from treasurermarc@gmail.com.  There are 2 club members who 
have outstanding checks that need to be cashed. A big thank you was given to all the members who have already 
paid their dues for 2024.  There are currently 192 members. Many donations were made in February by: N1API, 
W3APC, and KB1HAX. 
Station Activity Manager’s Report (Rob K1RCT): A full SAM Report is available to any member in good standing 
from r.chicon@cox.net Installation has been completed for the VERA FM or WinLink on a FM station at the OEM. 
Working on getting EchoLink to be housed at the OEM. Weekly Nets: 2m averages 10-12 check-ins, 6m averages 7
-10 check-ins, 10m Tues averages 6-8 check-ins, Saturday morning Coffee Cup net on 2m net averages 20-31 
check-ins with a record of 35 made in February.  A poll was created in regards to contesting and getting on the air.  
Standing Committees 
Entertainment/Activities (Brian N1BRI): In March will be about the function of the club discord server. Booked out 
through June. May activities meeting has been set aside for Field Day.  
Technical/Interference (John K1VDF): There is a report of a snip-it of commercial broadcast.  
Repeater (Mike Ash K1LHO): No issues. Inventory was discussed and will be emailed to the treasurer for insur-
ance purposes. NEW BUSINESS: Vote to purchase a Dual Band/ Dual Mode Repeater for ~$900.00 from Fu-
sion/Yaesu was Approved. The old repeater would be held in reserve.  
Scholarship (Jim N1ZN & Kristin KC1ISI): Applications were sent to all 5 schools. Due date April 12th.  
Communications and Community Outreach (Kristine KC1ISI): Any questions can be addressed to  
kc1isi@protonmail.com. The website is in the final stages and are still looking for an April launch.  
WARG/EMMCOM (Eric KB1JL): Renovations should not interfere with our activities. Lenny has asked for CERT 
and MARC to assist with Gaylord Gauntlet 5K race in Wallingford in June.  CERT graduation will be Wednesday. 
Welcome and Membership Integration (Bart N1BRL, James AB1DQ): There are 2 packets. New Ham packets 
and a new member packets. All members eligible for the Rookie Round up have been emailed with the rules 
N1BRL@arrl.net 
CW Code Class (Bob WB1GYZ): The class is open to new people and has a small group that meets nightly at 
7:15pm Zoom Conf ID 83594942316 PW 569899 
Contesting (Mike K1LHO): New England QSO party is in May. Field Day has a dedicated meeting in May although 
there is interest to do both a club house and park activation.  
Club Nets: reported in Station Manager report 
Castle Craig 10-10 (Al N1API):  If you need further information email N1API 
Key Klix (Dave K1WJL): Nothing new.  Formatting of the membership list still needs work.  
Other Discussions:  
VE Sessions (Jim N1ZN): are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month. 8 testers with 2 upgrades. 
Tech/Gen Classes: General class is Monday evenings via zoom with an interest of about 22 people. Fall technician 
class to be coordinated with Wallingford Parks & Rec. Looking to hold the class at the OEM instead of the high 
school.  The cost of refreshments for the tech class will be coming out of club funds. 
MARCONI (Ed W1YSM): Tech and General classes have been added to the project. Phase 2 is about recruiting 
more/new clubs. KC1QLS is in contact with ARRL for teaching the teachers for ballooning in ham radio.  

mailto:W1BJG@proton.me
mailto:treasurermarc@gmail.com
mailto:kc1isi@protonmail.com
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CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS PAGE 

Nutmeg Hamfest (Ed W1YSM): Directors: WB1GFI, W1YSM, K1LYP and KC1OYN as the treasurer.  Still looking for 
a location. The dates have been set for October 13th and 14th.  A grant money will be looked at for speakers. NA1L 
and KC1OYN are working on tax filings. 
Other notes:  Ed is looking into evaluating committee chairs retire some, retain some, replace some, the idea is to 
choose some new leaders to spread some opportunities so others may participate.  
New Librarian: Mike – KC1MJZ will be the new club librarian.  
NEW BUSINESS – N1ZN would like the 3 exam manuals to be bought and donated to Wallingford Public Library.   
Meeting was adjourned 8:40pm 
Respectfully submitted   
Judy Wilkins W1BJG 

 I’m so proud of my hubby! Eric’s action-adventure novel 
just published on Amazon. As you know, the heroes (who, 
literally, must save the world from an insidious new weapon) 
are five ham radio operators. Now that’s cool! 
Eric has dedicated the book to his Dad. He loved the first 
draft and, before he passed away,  
encouraged Eric to complete it. Eric’s Dad was on kidney di-
alysis for the last few years of his life. That’s why, in his 
Dad’s memory, Eric will make a donation to the National Kid-
ney Foundation for every book review on Amazon this 
month. 
If you like adrenaline-rush page-turners, you’ll love Eric’s 
thriller novel. Here’s the Amazon link: https://a.co/d/
h9mVMmU 
And here’s what the front and back covers look like:  https://
photos.app.goo.gl/UnRVWcNxn8bNNeRN8 
Also, Eric wanted me to thank the MARC members who re-
viewed the manuscript a few months ago. You know who 
you are.  :-) 
73.  
Elsie KB1IFZ 

A PROUD MESSAGE FROM ELSIE KB1IFZ  ON ERIC’S KB1EHE NEW BOOK 

https://a.co/d/h9mVMmU
https://a.co/d/h9mVMmU
https://photos.app.goo.gl/UnRVWcNxn8bNNeRN8
https://photos.app.goo.gl/UnRVWcNxn8bNNeRN8
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   We had a very good turnout at the OEM on Saturday, March 23rd as you can see in the photos. It was 
 especially surprising considering that it was raining heavily that day.   Mark, WA1EXA had asked me to 
bring in his 6 meter portable so that Jeff, N1AKN could check it over. It's a vintage GE Porta-Mobil and Mark 
said that it didn't seem to be transmitting. Jeff examined it, ran a few tests and determined that the PTT relay 
was sticking which caused the radio to transmit intermittantly. Some contact cleaner should correct the 
problem.     This was good news as many of these radios aren't around anymore or are in museums. Having 
a working unit is rare. Mark was very glad to hear the good news. 
     Ted  KC1DOY 

SATURDAY OEM SESSIONS  ALIVE & WELL 
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John, WA1JKR, has donated several thousand feet of copper wire to the club.  There is a lot of 22 
gauge solid wire and 26 gauge stranded.  There is also some stranded wire in other gauges and 
some braid.  Every club member is welcome to take advantage of John's generosity.   
I'm holding on to the wire now.  If you'd like some, let me know and we can meet up on a Satur-
day morning or some other time that's convenient.  
Dave NZ1J 

DAVE NZ1J REPORTS: 
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SUNDAY MORNING FOXHUNTS ALIVE & WELL  

IN WALLINGFORD  

Dave NZ1J has recently activated Wharton Brook as the warmer temp’s are kicking in…. 

Rob  K1RCt maintains a schedule of Sunday Morning Foxhunts almost year round, 
Weather permitting of course.  ContactRob for further details... 
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MARC CLUB ROSTER 

IF YOU HAVE NOT PAID YOUR DUES, YOUR CALL HAS BEEN DROPPED FROM THE ROSTER, 

PLEASE CONTACT RICK KC1OYN TO RETURN YOUR STATUS TO ACTIVE 


